SMALLEY RICHARDSON ENDOWED PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTFA Meeting

Held on Tuesday 1st November 2011 at 7.00 pm
1.
Present

Jayne Aldred (Joint Chair), Rachel Bacon (Joint Chair), Lynne Hand (Secretary), Heather Buckley, Diane Watson, Danielle Barnes.
2.
Apologies


Julia Goodliffe (Treasurer), Caroline Trivett, Sue McCormick, Fiona Lambourn, Michelle Eley, Claire Whitfield, Brigitte Barnes, Michelle Hicklin, Suzanne Pancisi, Lorna Taylor, Jodie Slater, Annette Meek, Rachel Watson, Clare Cox, Matt Crawford.
3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting


These were accepted as a true record by all present.

4.
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Christmas Cards – these had been completed.  Information/order forms will be ready to send out to parents within the next week.
Calendar – the calendar is complete and copies should be available to view within the next two weeks.  Sponsorship requests had been received from 12 businesses.

It was agreed to price the calendars at £7.50 each – every family with a child in school will be guaranteed one copy, if requested.  Any spare copies will be allocated on a first come, first served basis.  A letter advising of the cut off date for orders, and asking for any requests for additional copies, will be sent out – Jayne/Lynne to arrange.
Bingo Night – this had been a success with all the food sold.  Approx £420 had been raised, with a profit of around £280 after expenses.
5.
Correspondence


None.

6.
Treasurer’s Report/Update

The Treasurer was unable to attend the meeting – an update will be provided at the next meeting.
7.
Fund Raising 2011/12
Christmas Fayre

The Christmas Fayre will be held on Friday 9th December from 3.00 pm onwards.
It was agreed that 300 books of raffle tickets should be ordered for distribution to parents and for sale on the night.  These will be sent out at least two weeks before the Fayre.  Jayne to order the tickets.
As per last year, it was decided that donations should be asked for on a weekly basis as follows –
· Week One – bottles (for bottle hoopla & hamper prizes)
· Week Two – chocolate (for chocolate tombola)
· Week Three – new & nearly new toys & games (for toy tombola)
Reminders will be sent out weekly during November – Lynne to action.  Jayne agreed to send out a letter asking for hamper donations with a small range of suggested items for each class.
No additional donations are required for the book stall, as there is still a stock of books remaining from the Summer Fayre at school.

Refreshments and hot dogs will be sold – it was suggested that Warburtons could be contacted regarding supply of bread rolls etc.

Stalls were discussed and it was agreed that most of the stalls from the last Christmas Fayre would be repeated.  Jayne to book Santa Claus!
Carol Singing

Jayne had contacted Asda and Tesco and they had both responded favourably.  Jayne to liaise with school/Mrs Mason to confirm times and dates.
8.
Allocation of Funds

Mr Crawford had forwarded two requests for support and the following were agreed in principle –
(i)  Text messaging service (annual charge for unlimited messages) - £540
(ii)  Easi Speak voice recorders - £159.75
9.
Any Other Business
None.

10.
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 29th November at 7.00 pm.
